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Clackamas Stewardship Partners General Meeting
Tuesday  -----  October 9, 2012  -----  2:00pm - 4:30pm

Mt. Scott Fire Station, 9339 S.E. Causey Avenue, Clackamas, OR 97086

Notes
Facilitator: Nathan Poage
Notes: Rick Gruen
Snacks: Nathan Poage
Attendees:
Alex Brown (Bark)

Mike Chaveas (Mount Hood National Forest, MHNF)
Erik Fernandez (Oregon Wild)

Bob Gill (MHNF)

Rick Gruen (Clackamas County)

Michael Hamell (Oregon Hunters Association, OHA)

Cheryl McGinnis (Clackamas River Basin Council, CRBC)

Molly McKnight (Clackamas County)

Tonya Moore (Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife, ODFW)

Steve Novy (Interfor)

Nathan Poage (Clackamas Stewardship Partners, CSP)

Jenne Reische (Clackamas County Soil and Water Conservation District, CCSWCD)

Jay Sandmann (Interfor)

Ron Schneider (High Cascade)
Kim Swan (Clackamas River Water Providers, CRWP)

Ian Turner (MHNF)
Deanna Williams (MHNF)
1)
Welcome, Introductions, and Administrative Tasks
2:00 - 2:20
a)
Introductions

b)
Agenda – no changes to agenda needed.  Nathan brought up the need for the group to think about a long-range strategic plan.  More discussion will follow later in the meeting.
c)
Approve Minutes from September 11, 2012 CSP General Meeting – no changes.  Motion to accept minutes made, seconded, and unanimously approved.
d)
Announcements
i)
2013 Title II award – awarded in the amount of $25,000 to support CSP contracted coordinator.  Mike offered kudos to Nathan and the good words heard at the RAC and elsewhere.
ii)
Other Announcements – Nathan talked about the research grant he received with Jean Daniels of the PNW Research Station to conduct socio-economic monitoring of CSP-related stewardship contracts and associated retained receipts projects – a “follow the money” effort.  He also briefly described his work with the Federal Forest Advisory Committee.  Funds from these two efforts can be viewed as “matching funds” for CSP’s 2013 Title II grant.
iii)
Ian brought up the Lemiti project tour that is scheduled for this coming Thursday.  All CSPers are welcome to attend.  Please let Ian know.
iv)
Summer field trips are scheduled for 2nd Tuesday in July and August 2013.
2)
Retained Receipts Amount ($310,000) and Process Update (Nathan)
2:20 - 3:05
a)
CSP Projects Committee list of recommended projects – Projects committee reviewed 6 proposals at their October 2, 2012 meeting.  Total funding available of $310,000 will cover all projects including an additional 7th project just brought forward.  Two of the projects are now requesting additional amounts from their original requests.
i)
Goat Mountain 2 OHV Closure project submitted by USFS totaling $100,000.  Discussion followed about Big Bottom and Winslow Creek projects submitted by Bark.  There was some confusion as to whether these projects were done with another USFS project.  Alex will get together with Ian to review and report back to group.  (NOTE -- later reported that these two are already covered by USFS or do not have completed NEPA.)
ii)
Big Bottom Gate Repair project – discussion followed as to whether additional projects could be submitted if funds were available.  Back to Big Bottom, discussion followed regarding the perceived impact from OHV – helpful or harmful?  Slash from Spoon and Elbow were used to close roads.  More discussion on road closure techniques and potential to set up road closure monitoring effort to determine cost benefit of road closure practices.

b)
Request to modify to Dump Stoppers proposal (Molly McKnight, Clackamas County) – Molly presented on the Dump Stoppers program and their request for retained receipts in the amount of $32,000. This includes an additional $12,000 from the County’s initial request of $20,000 to offset some funding reductions through the RACs.  Opportunities with new funding will allow potential to GPS problem sites, keep 4 employees working and there is a $15,000 match from County Parks and consider further financial leverage with private industrial forest partners.
c) Ian presented on Pre-Commercial project – This is the newly submitted 7th retained receipts proposal for a project to thin 10-20 year stand(s) in the amount of $50,000 and would treat up to 300 acres.  Discussion followed regarding the cost of sales (i.e., road, PCT, etc.) and how these costs are calculated and whether or not they are included in the sale.
d)
CSP Full Group discussion and finalization of recommended projects – CSP unanimously approved recommending that retained receipts be allocated to cover all submitted projects, including the increased amounts for Goat Mountain 2 OHV Closure project and Dump Stoppers.
3)
Other Business
3:05 - 3:15

a)
2013 EA Restoration Project – letter was reviewed; mostly for aquatic and road related projects; purpose is to provide NEPA shelf stock ready projects.  District is looking for site-specific comments.  Nathan proposed a meeting in two weeks to a CSP discussion or CSPers can submit comments independently.  Discussion followed.
4)
Break
3:15 - 3:30

5)
Identifying Long- and Short-Term Objectives and Strategies for CSP
3:30 - 4:25
Discussion bullets from various members: Where is CSP and where do we want to go?  Have been successful but where to from here - near-term, mid-term, long-term?  Succession planning needed for potential activities?  Other bullets included use of retained receipts for process monitoring, water quality monitoring analysis, and filling LIDAR gaps.
a)
Re-invigorating the CSP committees – Does the group want to bring active committees back – project committee, budget and human resource committee, monitoring committee, other committees?  Committee chairs are needed!
b)
Landscape-scale planning and projects – Is there a need to develop criteria for retained receipts to meet certain objectives?  Nathan noted that (for him) active committees are a litmus test of CSP’s ability to engage in addressing landscape-scale issues.
c)
Options for extended planning session(s) – retreat or dedicated time at monthly CSP meetings?  Discussion followed.  Does CSP need to change or not…and why?  Is there still a common shared vision; would CSP still function if stewardship went away?  Can CSP be part of USFS inter-disciplinary planning teams?  Is there consistency among CSP members in terms of what are the CSP goals and objectives?  Do we grab from the watershed analysis and work through that as group exercise at a retreat?  Further discussion followed as to whether CSP members preferred a stand alone, day long retreat or wanted to devote an hour or more of each monthly meeting over the next few months to develop a long range plan?  Straw poll showed most favored to work on strategic planning as part of the regular meeting.
d)
Next steps: 

i) Assign committee chairs; looking for volunteers.  Rick Gruen accepted Nathan’s offer to chair Projects Committee.
ii) Nathan will send out email to CSP members for consideration of how we are to proceed at the November meeting and think about whether we should:

a. Establish retreat/strategic planning as part of an hour long session over next number of meetings, or
b. Set up a one-day retreat in the next number of months.
6)
Other Business
4:25 - 4:30
a) None -- meeting adjourned!
